From:

To: -- City Council
Subject: please appoint to GPAC
Date: Monday, February 6, 2023 2:48:07 PM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
Greetings, | hope that you will appoint Hal Bohner, Ron Chestnut, and Brent Newell to GPAC.

Their combined professional experience with environment, urban planning, land use, and
county and city government will give the GPAC the expertise that is needed. They have
contributed substantially to our community. We need strong people with combined skills and
experience so we have the best future for Petaluma. Thank you. Sincerely, Lendri Purcell

Lendri Purcell (pronouns: she/her)

Democracy isn't a spectator sport. USE IT OR LOSE IT.

“Never forget that justice is what love looks like in public.”
Cornell West





